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Purpose  

 
The purpose of this report is to ask Mayor and Council to consider the emergency 
purchase of the Jet A Fuel Pump and Cabinet at the Wawa Airport. 

 
 

Background 

 
The reason for the emergency purchase is to deal with Health and Safety and the 
unreliability of parts to fix or temporarily repair the aged fuel pump.  
 
In the fall of 2023, the hose reel that delivers fuel to the planes stopped working. 
With not much success in finding a replacement a temporary fix allowed the reel to 
continue working. This was not ideal as it was almost a 2-person job to unwind and 
reel back up however we have only one attendant.  
 
Earlier this summer the reel quit again, LaJoie Bros., a company regularly used for 
fuel pump issues was contacted. In the meantime, the full length of the hose had to 
be laid on the ground and spread out off the way of incoming planes to be fueled.  
 
Parts are no longer available due to the age of the pump and the temporary repair 
was the last straw.  
 
The fuel pump itself has been having issues in the past with the main fuel transfer 
pump cavitating and blowing couplers yearly. The transfer pump is now leaking and 
will need to be replaced.  
 
LaJoie Bros. have been trying to locate parts or a pump to replace with but are 
falling short as the pump is out of date.  
 
While LaJoie Bros were performing maintenance and bi-annual inspections on the 
pumps, we asked for a quote to replace the cabinet and jet A fuel pump with hose 
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reel, the same as what was installed for the new av gas pump in 2019/20 to keep 
parts and filters the same. 
 
As the pump gets used daily due to the higher number of planes landing at the 
Airport, I would request that Mayor and Council consider the request to purchase a 
new Jet A fuel pump and cabinet. 
 
The quote is $179,500 plus HST.  I have reached out to other companies for quotes, 
however, no others have replied.  There is only one manufacturer, LaJoie Bros. 
frequently do work in Wawa, they are familiar with our airport and geographically 
are the nearest to Wawa.  
 

Staff Recommendation 

 

Staff recommend that Council approve the actions of staff and move forward with 
the replacement of the Jet A fuel pump and cabinet as quoted.  
 

Recommended Next Steps 

 
WHEREAS the Jet A fuel pump and cabinet at the Wawa Airport have failed and; 
 
WHEREAS this failure presents a health and safety risk both to employees and 
users; 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council for the Corporation of the 
Municipality of Wawa authorize the purchase of a Jet A fuel pump and cabinet at 
the Wawa Airport as describe in quote number 24356 from LaJoie Bros. 
Contracting Ltd. in the amount of $179,500.00 plus applicable taxes to be funded 
from the general capital reserves. 
 
 

Attachments 

 
Quote from LaJoie Bros.  
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